July 15, 2004

Via  Email

ICANNWHOIS Taskforce I

Attn:
Chairman


Re:
WHOIS Taskforce I Preliminary Report on Restricting Access of 



WHOIS For Marketing Purposes
Gentlemen:

I am writing to provide comments to the report issued by the WHOIS Taskforce I regarding policy recommendations to restrict access of WHOIS.  

I am the Director of Sales & Marketing for Global Intellectual Property Solutions for LexisNexis, a leading provider of comprehensive and authoritative legal, news and business information. LexisNexis is a member of Reed Elsevier Group plc, which conducts business in 100 countries worldwide and includes some of the world’s most respected legal publishers such as Martindale-Hubbell, Matthew Bender, Butterworths, Les Editions du Juris-Classeur, Abeledo-Perrot and Orac.  

LexisNexis distributes reports to its customers that incorporate information contained in WHOIS records through its long term alliance with Markmonitor, an ICANN accredited registrar.  These reports and services are generally used by LexisNexis clients to protect against infringement and by law enforcement agencies to combat illegal online activity, such as the ever growing “phishing” scams that attempt to steal the private financial information of consumers.  These reports, which typically include reverse-registrant look-ups and multi-field searching, are used by companies for many legitimate purposes such as to identify cybersquatters in preparation for UDRP proceedings, to support civil litigation and to assist companies in managing their domain name portfolios.

We are concerned that the report published by Taskforce I may make it more difficult for service providers such as LexisNexis and Markmonitor to continue to provide these reports which are used for non-marketing purposes.  It is important to the legal and law enforcement communities that WHOIS records be made available to service providers on an unlimited, bulk basis in order to ensure that these reports and services continue to be available in the marketplace. These reports are used for various legitimate reasons and serve a much needed demand.   In order to provide meaningful reports in a timely manner, one-field or one-record queries simply do not provide sufficient access to service providers.  Bulk access licenses and unlimited access to Port 43 are needed so that companies such as LexisNexis and Markmonitor can apply their sophisticated searching methodologies to provide their customers with accurate and relevant search results.   

Accordingly, we encourage the TaskForce to make recommendations to ICANN recognizing the need for service providers to have unlimited and immediate access to WHOIS through Port 43 and bulk license arrangements.  In addition, any new ICANN WHOIS policies should be coupled with appropriate enforcement safeguards in the event that any registrars or other parties fail to comply with the new policies.

If you have any questions regarding the foregoing, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

Sincerely,

Michael J. Hudelson

LexisNexis

1-212-916-3427 (direct dial)

1-678-637-2024 (cell)

michael.hudelson@lexisnexis.com

